
City of Homewood 
Beautification Board  

 
August 14, 2023 

 
MINUTES 

             
Attending:  

Ravi Patel, Nancy Mason, Meredith Drennen, Nancy Walburn, Sam 

Bokatzian, Victoria Dinges, Abby Chadwell, Nick Sims, Mary Michael Kelly, 

Angela, Lindsey Culver, Laura Stansell and Ben Booth 

 

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 12:01 PM at the 

Homewood City Hall Council Chambers with Meredith Drennen presiding and 

recording the minutes.  

 

Approval of the Minutes: After an edit to the July minutes, Sam Bokatzian 

moved to approve the Minutes of the July meeting. Nancy Walburn 

seconded. Motion carried.  

 

Review of July Meeting: Meredith Drennen reviewed the July Meeting.  

 

New Business:  

Nancy Walburn motioned to research and get three quotes for a 

Beautification Master Plan. Sam Bokatzian Seconded. Motion Carried. A 

subcommittee of Nancy Mason, Sam Bokatzian, Mary Michael Kelly and 

Lindsey Culver was developed for ongoing Master Beautification Plan items.  

 

Ravi Patel suggested to change the third quarter Beautification Award to the 

Homewood Police Department. Laura Stansell motioned to change the 

award. Nancy Walburn seconded. Motion Carried.  



 

City Hall Christmas Décor is being stored at City Hall. Plan on arriving early 

to the November meeting to put out the trees.  

  

 

Next Meeting 

The next Beautification Board meeting is scheduled for September 11, 2023, 

in the City Council Chambers. There being no further business, Meredith 

Drennen adjourned the meeting at 12:40 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Meredith Drennen, Secretary. 

 

 


